
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY HELD AT 7.00 PM ON WEDNESDAY 10th APRIL 2024 IN ASTON CANTLOW VILLAGE HALL.
Present:
Cllr. Haycock, substitute Chairman for this meeting, Cllr. Peacey, Cllr Edwards, County Cllr. Kerridge and 23 members of the public.

Apologies:
Cllr Holmes – Parish Councillor and District Councillor.
Chairman’s Report:  
Due to unexpected circumstances the Council does not currently have a Chairman and therefore no report is available.  
District Councillor report:  A report has not been received. 
Issues of Particular Local Importance other than items on the agenda for the following Ordinary Parish Council meeting:
Whilst this meeting has been arranged by the Parish Council it is for residents to discuss and raise issues they may wish to be noted for inclusion in a future Parish Council meeting. Proposals/decisions made are persuasive only and the Parish Council can ignore them.
Cllr Haycock offered to Chair it if they wished. 

Considerable discussion took place and various questions were asked, in particular relating to the item already on the agenda raised by Dawn Deacon about future needs of the whole parish for 2024 and beyond.

Two specific proposals were agreed at the meeting and Dawn Deacon, as requested by the Clerk, put them in writing and forwarded them the following morning. They are as follows:

· A proposal that the Parish Council halts the consideration and decisions on the development of any new dwelling or scheme of multiple dwellings ( comprising new footprint) on land within the Parish, until the roadmap to an updated Parish plan and Neighbourhood plan is understood and implemented. proposed by Spencer Davies, unanimously voted for - 23 parishioners attended.
· A proposal that the current Parish plan is reviewed and updated by a team of Parishioners possessing the specific skills relevant to the scope of the document, guided by the local council bodies throughout the process. To then utilise this document to build the more strategic Neighbourhood plan which will aim to address the needs of all electorate and forecast the development needs towards 2030.  Retrospectively proposed by Lucy Supperstone.
Cllr Haycock thanked the residents for attending, before proceeding to the Ordinary meeting.
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